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5030 Twentieth Avenue Southwest 

Post Office Box 226 

Montevideo, MN 56265 

Website: www.heritagehill.us 
 

PRESIDENTIAL STATE OF THE HILL ADDRESS: 
Greetings from Heritage Hill.  

     We are finally having a touch of spring/summer.   The farm committee has seeded our fields 

and now a good rain would be nice.  The lawnmower brigade was at the Hill on Saturday April 31 
and with a group of 13 mowers shor t work was made of the grass.  It really looks good and we are 
planning for another group mowing in the near future.  This was the largest group of mowers we 

have had at the Hill at one time.  After the mowing was done which took about 1 ½ hrs, the group 
gathered in the kitchen for coffee.   

 
Thanks to a  group of workers  that  were out to the Hill on Tuesday, May 3,  to do various things 
that needed to be done. I will not mention names because I do not want to miss anyone but I 
would like to thank them.   We will be setting up work schedules for work night.  

     There is time f or  young ladies who would like to represent our club as Queen to submit a letter 
of interest to Carmen Haugen. Please get your letter in by June 10.  Queen will be selected at the 

annual picnic on June 16.  
     The Board of Directors has been discussing additions  and changes that could be made for the 
upcoming and future farm shows.  It seems like “way of life” is changing and we have to keep up 

with the changes if we are going to survive.   One major factor is that our membership  is getting 
older .  This  leads to finding new and different  ways  to attract the younger generation to attend our 

show and eventually become members.   The main purpose of the club is to remember and 
maintain our past heritage. That is our purpose.    It is true that as we get old er, the past seems to 
gather more importance to us.  But why do we have to keep a club strictly for “old people.”   It is 

so rewarding to see these young children looking at the antique tractors and farm machinery that 
were used 50 to 100 years ago with aw e and interest.  We wish to make our Threshing Show 

attractive to every age from the children to young adults to the older generation and the way to do 
this is by having something of interest for all age groups.  If you have any suggestions and ideas of 
wh at we can do to make our show better and  more appealing to all ages, please contact a director 

and we will take it from there.  All suggestions will be brought to the membership for discussion 
and decision.   Something to think about!  
 
 
 

Thank you, Gerald Kleene, President 
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MEMBERSHIP DUES:  Just a reminder to all members who pay dues annually, that your 2015 

membership dues were payable on January 1. If you have not yet paid, please send your dues to: 

Heritage Hill, Box 226, Montevideo, MN 56265 . $15 for o ne person; $25 for member and spouse. 
Children under 18 years are free. Thanks.  

 

MEETING NOTICES & COMING EVENTS 
 

Heritage Hill Membership Meeting ï Heritage  Hill                                        Tuesday, May 17, 2016  

         Servers  Art Benjamin’s, Denny Kurtzbien’s ,Floyd Hilbrands 
Minnesota Steam Engine Association Meeting    Lund Machine, New Ulm                          Saturday, May 21,2016 
Directors Meeting                                                                                                                       June 2,2016  7 PM 
Annual Threshing Show featuring Massey-Harris/Massey-Ferguson                   August 19, 20 & 21, 2016 

Christmas Party ï Montevideo Community Center             Saturday, December 10, 2016 
 
 

MEMBERSHIP MEETING MINUTES: April19, 2016 – Monica Engen, Secretary 
 

President Kleene called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm at Heritage Hill.  

Quorum:  54 Members Present  

Pledge of Allegiance was recited.   

Secretary Engen read the minutes of the March 21, 2016 Membership Meeting, as record ed by Secretary Engen. 

M/S/P Hanson/ Thompson to approve the minutes.   

Treasurer Bergquist was absent, so H egna gave the financial report. M/S/P Norman/Kanten to approve the 

report.  

 

● Rumley Wooden Thresher:  Gube, Kleene, Molde, Hegna went through the machine. 

Found it in good shape.  Gerald Munson stated that he would donate it to the club.  It 
was accepted. Th e machine is a 36” Double Wing Feeder  it will have to be shedded.  Will 

be set up during Threshing Show.  This was stated to be a rare find.   
● Planer :  The directors looked at two planer s, one owned by Kent Kanten and the other 

by Denny Kurtzbein. The directors recommended to the membership to purchase the 

Kurtzbein machine.   Kirtzbein’s was approved for purchase at $2000 M/S/P 
Lund/Benjamin  

● Kitchen Committee:  Wes Thompson is now a new  me mber of  the Kitchen Committee.  
● Work Night:  Work night is set for 5/3 or -Please contact Board Member to volunteer.  
● Gaze bo:  Discussion on the gaze bo- It is going  to be removed  but the patio is staying.  

● Farming Committee:  Grube and Hegna have seeded wheat.  Tiling will be done 5/1/16 
on county land.  

● Queen Candidates:  Please contact Carmen Haugen ages 7 th  and 8 th  grade through High 
School.  

● Chili Feed:  No new information was brought up.  

● Electric Motor:   Richard Emch is looki ng for a 1 ½ HP motor. This is for the trip hammer.  
● Steam Engine:  Jeff Lund wil l be giving a steam engine demo  on May 21st at  his place 

of business in  New Ulm  
● Massey Harris:  Please bring whatever make of tractor you have to display to the show -

whether it  be Massey or other makes -we need displays to fill the lines up.  

● Christmas Party Coordinator:  Marlys Heath resigned.  Need new Christmas Party 
Coordinator .  Contact Board Member if interested.  

● Barrel Train:   Board brought up that t he train was for sale.  Voted  to purchase from 
Heath’s at $1920.00 and was approved.  M/S/P Phillips/Hegna 

● Show Guide:   Sally Phillips made a presentation concerning show guide. Pat Schmidt 

was a guest.  Any ideas or stories, please get them to her by 5/27/16.  
● Show Button:   If an yone has a 2009 button, please contact Gerald Kleene.  Le ader 

Tractor is on the button we are looking for.  
● Newsletter:   If you happen to have any old pictures or stories that may be of int erest, 

please get them to Kare n Kleene.  This is interesting informa tion to share with other 

members.  
● Next Board Meeting:  May 5, 2016, Heritage Hill, 7 pm.  

● Next Membership Meeting:  May 17, 2016 at Heritage Hill, 7 pm.  
● Adjournment:  M/S/P Zeller/(first name Brenda -do not know last name) to adjourn the 

meeting.  
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DIRECTOR MEETING MINUTES: May 5, 2016 – Monica Engen, Secretary 
 

Quorum: Present ςKleene, Bergquist, Molde, Johnson, Grube, Coon, Engen and guests: Mick Sellman, Sally Phillips, Jim Roe, 
Richard Emch, and Bob Christianson. 
Pledge of Allegiance was recited.    
Secretary Engen read the minutes of the April 7, 2016 directors’ meeting, as recorded by Secretary Engen. M/S/P 
Grube/Bergquist to approve the minutes.   
Treasurer Bergquist gave the financial report. M/S/P Coon/Grube to approve the report. 
 

● Kitchen: Kitchen staff would like to get a gas grill.  Discussed and decided to have Engen & K Kleene to 
purchase a gas grill.  

● Saturday Evening at the Show:  Kleene had spoken to the proprietor of Moldes Bar in Maynard who  owns 
a karaoke machine about the  possibility having a beer garden with karaoke.  Charges for the karaoke is 
$250.  This will be brought up at the Membership Meeting for member input. 

● Sponsorship:  Kleene stated that the Prairie’s Edge Casino committed to donate $1000.00 for sponsorship. 
Kleene suggested using this for entertainment for children such as inflatable toy rides.  Was decided to 
check availability for Friday and Saturday.  M/S/P Grube/Coon  

● Work Day: Jim Roe stated that not many showed up but a lot of work was done. Thank you to the ones who 
helped: Burt Faehn, Chet Bevers, Glen Hilden and Gene Zeller. Sally Phillips suggested to get a dry erase 
board and have the work projects on it so that people can sign up and it will be posted as to what is being 
done.  Board will be put in Kitchen. 

● Public Health Test: Water tests for Heritage Hill came back good. 
● Planer:  Was discussed on when to move the Planer to the grounds and where to locate it.  This will be 

decided at a future directors Meeting.   
● Facility Usage: On July 20th, 2016, Our Saviors Lutheran Church would like to have use of the Church. 
● Church Service at the Show:  Jim Roe stated that he had been getting comments about lack of a pastor 

for the show.  Roe found a Pastor (Pastor Bob Knutson from Granite Falls) to do the service at the show.  
The board agreed to pay him $100 for doing the service.  M/S/P Molde/Grube 

● Chili Cook Off/Swap Meet:  Bob Christianson read some of the plans for the Chili Cook Off/Swap Meet. 
Plans are going as proposed.  M/S/P Engen/Coon 

● Pad for Tractor Pull:  Kleene brought up various way to construct a pad for the tractor pull scale.  The 
board decided to use concrete slabs available at no cost to be placed under the corners of the scale. 

● Show Guide:  Sally Phillips handed out show ideas.  If you have any ideas, please contact Sally via e-mail 
at sallyjphillips@comcast.net.    She will also have a list at future meetings. 

● Thresher in the corner of Hwy 7: The Threshing Machine is sinking.  This was added to work list for the 
things to do.  It will be lifted back up again. 

● Oil for Fairbanks Morris:  This will be ordered by Mick Sellman  M/S/P  Molde/Grube 
● Electric Poles on Pulling Tack:  They need to be painted. Will be brought up at Membership Meeting.   
● Next Board Meeting: June 2, 2016, Heritage Hill, 7 pm. 
● Next Membership Meeting: May 17th, 2016 at Heritage Hill, 7 pm.  
● Newsletter Processing: May 10th, 2016, Heritage Hill, 9 am. 
● Adjournment: M/S/P Grube/Engen to adjourn the meeting. 

 

 
 

 
 

                      The farming crew, Orlyn n, Doug and Chip seeding wheat.  
 

mailto:sallyjphillips@comcast.net
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This picture submitted by Chet Beavers. It is a 1920 photo of  Chet’s grandfather Tom Stewart with 
his corn dryer in the background. How long do you think  it would take to dry 50 acres of corn. I bet 
he didn’t have any dryer damage. To me it looks like it would make an excellent squirrel feeder. 

 
 
 
 
 

TREASURER’S REPORT: April 2016 
 
 

Financial Statement: April 1, 2016      
         

Internal Accounts   Depository Accounts    

$19,485.25  General Fund  $1,672.65  Citizens Alliance Bank - Checking 

$411.90  Building Fund  $39,956.13  CAB - Preferred Money Market  

$3,437.39  Chapel Fund  $0.00  CAB - Certificate of Deposit  

$18,294.24  Farming Fund  $41,628.78  TOTAL    

$41,628.78  TOTAL   $0.00  Loan Balance - Citizens Alliance Bank 
                  

         

Operating Statement        
         

$41,628.78  Balance: April 1, 2016   DISBURSEMENTS  

     ($1,920.00) Barrel Train Purchase 

  RECEIPTS  ($186.15) Electricity  

 $50.00 Dues/membership  ($712.80) Farming - Seed  

 $3.90 Interest   ($25.47) Food Expense  

 $165.00 MAAPS Meeting  ($262.80) Fuel   

 $50.00 Meeting Lunch Donation ($2,227.04) Liability Insurance  

 $268.90 TOTAL   ($50.00) MAAPS Dues  

     ($47.00) Office/Postage  

     ($2,000.00) Planer Purchase  

     ($8,352.48) Property Insurance 

$26,113.94  Balance: April 30, 2016  ($15,783.74) TOTAL   
                  

         

Financial Statement: April 30, 2016      
         

Internal Accounts   Depository Accounts    

$3,970.41  General Fund  $2,154.23  Citizens Alliance Bank - Checking 

$441.90  Building Fund  $23,959.71  CAB - Preferred Money Market  

$3,437.39  Chapel Fund  $0.00  CAB - Certificate of Deposit  

$18,294.24  Farming Fund  $26,113.94  TOTAL    

$26,143.94  TOTAL        

    $0.00  Loan Balance - Citizens Alliance Bank 

Leslie K. Bergquist, Treasurer       
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